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Newsletter 34 

17th June 2022 

   

 

Attendance 6th June - 10th June  

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups over 96%.                                                                   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by the 
Government is 96%. During the above period our overall school 
attendance was 94.3%.  

Year Group Class Attendance % 

Year 1 Kapok  97.3 
Year 2 Hawthorn 98.3 
Year 3 Elm 98.1 
Year 4 Hazel 98 

On Monday 20th June 2022 at 9.15am -10.30am 
Reception children will be taking part in Sports 
Day! Children should come to school in their uniform. 
They will then change into their PE kits in school 
(wearing an t-shirt in the colour of the team they 

have been assigned within their class). Your child's class teacher would 
have sent out a slip with the colour t-shirt your child will need to bring 
into school.  
 

Please ensure that your child brings their PE kit into school on Monday 
if they have not already done so. This can be any shorts and their 
coloured t-shirt. It does not have to be school uniform.  
 

The remaining Sports days will take place on: 
 

Wednesday 22nd June  9:15 - 10:45 Year 3 & 5 Sports day 
 

Thursday 23rd June     9:15 - 10:45 Year 4 & 6 Sports day 
 

Friday 24th June   9:15 - 10:45 Year 1 & 2 Sports day 
 

Children in Years 1 - 6 should come to school wearing their PE shorts, 
trainers and a t-shirt in the colour of the team they have been 
assigned within their class on their Sports day.  Earlier this week your 
child's class teacher would have sent out a slip with the colour t-shirt 
your child will need to bring into school.  
 

Please note coloured t-shirts do not apply to the Nursery children. 
They will have their sports day on Monday 27th June:                         
9.15am –10.15am Nursery AM  
2.15pm -3.15 pm Nursery PM   
 

Parents are very welcome to come along and watch! 

Sports Days 

Picking up children at the end of the day is a very busy 
time. We have almost 700 families that are onsite all 
within the space of about 15 minutes.  
If you are taking multiple children home with you i.e. 
friends, please do not be alarmed if we challenge you on this. It is just 
us checking that the correct children are going with the correct adults.  
Reception parents are reminded that when you come to collect your 
child at the end of the school day, you must wait until your child has 
been dismissed by their class teacher.  This allows the teacher time to 
clearly identify each child's parent/carer (or the adult that has come to 
collect the child) before they are handed over. 
Please do not call your child over to you before they are dismissed by 
the teacher. Thank you in advance for your continued support. 

Parents/Carers are kindly reminded that unless your child is in Year 6 
and has permission to walk to school independently, all children must 
be taken to KS1/KS2 playground and not dropped off at either the 
entrance to the school or by the road closest to Soper Close. This is 
due to safeguarding, as we need to make sure all of our children are 
safely in school ready to start their learning. 

Dropping children off in school 

End of Day Pick Up 
Blinds Safety 

Thank you  

Year 6 are in need of old newspapers and magazines to 
be used for collaging in class. If you have any of these 
please give it to any of the Year 6 teachers. 

We also need of big shirts/T-shirts for children to 
wear during art lessons. If you have any old tops 
that you wouldn't mind donating to school/your 
child's class so they can cover their uniform during 
art lessons, please give them to your class teacher 
or Miss Rhodes ASAP!  Thank you in advance. 

Art Help  

At this time of year, we may be using window blinds more 
often to keep out the sun or let the air in.  Please 
remember to ensure that the cords for the blinds are 
stored safely and out of your child's reach.  
 

Children are naturally inquisitive and may find the cords 
interesting to play with, which in turn could possibly lead 

to accidents.     Please visit the Child Accident Protection website 
below for information and advice on how to ensure the blinds are used 
safely: https://www.capt.org.uk/Handlers/Download.ashx?
IDMF=6c139554-27f8-4f15-97f6-630234f58c73 

Vancols Photographers are pleased to confirm that the 
School Photographs are ready to view using the QR code 
on your proof card. If you have already scanned the QR 

code on the Proof and registered, you will receive an auto email 
notification. 
If you have not done it yet, don’t panic, you can still view by scanning 
the QR code on your Proof and following the instructions.  If by 
chance you have not received your Proof or it has been lost you can 
call Vancols Parent Line on 01206 273711, for class photos you will 
need the school number. For individual photographs you will need the 
pupil’s admission number from the school database. 

Class Photographs are Ready! 

The PTA will be hosting a disco for children in Years 3, 4 & 5 on Friday 
24th June from 6. 30pm - 8.30pm. Tickets cost £5 on the door which 
includes 2 snacks and unlimited drinks.   

If you are available to help out at the disco, please email 
the school office chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk 
with the subject title ‘Upper Phase Disco Volunteer’ and 
give us your contact details. We will then pass your details 
on to the PTA. 

Upper Phase Disco - Years 3,4 & 5 

The Lost Words park trips have taken place in most year 
groups. I would like to extend a huge Thank You to all the 
Chase Lane staff that took part on these trips.  Special thanks 
to all the parents who volunteered their time to go along and 
support the trips, without them the trips would not have gone ahead. 

National Picnic Week 2022 

National Picnic Week is an annual event in the UK held in the last week in 
June every year since around 2010 and celebrates everything there is about 
the great tradition of picnicking.  

This year dates are Saturday-Sunday, 18-26 June 2022 so 
while the weather is so glorious, why not have a picnic this 
weekend with family, friends or both! Don’t forget your 
sunblock!  

Happy Father’s Day 

Happy Father’s Day to all our Dads, Grandads, Uncles and 
those who step in the place of ‘Father’.   

We hope you enjoy your special day this Sunday. 

https://www.capt.org.uk/Handlers/Download.ashx?IDMF=6c139554-27f8-4f15-97f6-630234f58c73
https://www.capt.org.uk/Handlers/Download.ashx?IDMF=6c139554-27f8-4f15-97f6-630234f58c73
mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
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Click the link below to views the latest Waltham Forest residents’ 
news: 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/31b6e67 

Waltham Forest Residents’ News 

Writers of the Week 

Our writers of the week are children who have performed their own 
personal best in their writing.   We congratulate them on being 
superstar writers!  This week our work comes from Year 4 and 
they are: 
Hana    in Hazel class 
Ozan    in Sycamore class 
Eraldo   in Willow class 
 

You can see their wonderful writing on pages 3 - 5 of this newsletter. 

Dates for the Diary 

Monday 20th June   9.15am -10.30am Reception Sports day  
 
Wednesday 22nd June  Year 1 trip to Willow Farm - children to 

arrive at school at 8.20am 
 
Wednesday 22nd June  9:15 - 10:45 Year 3 & 5 Sports day 
 
Thursday 23rd June     9:15 - 10:45 Year 4 & 6 Sports day 
 
Friday 24th June   9:15 - 10:45 Year 1 & 2 Sports day 
 
Friday 24th June    Upper Phase Disco (Years 3,4 & 5) 
 
Monday 27th June   9.15am –10.15am Nursery AM Sports Day 
   2.15pm -3.15 pm Nursery PM  Sports Day 
 
Wednesday 29th June  Year 3 & 5 Choir Meadowsong rehearsal 
 
Thursday 30th June Year 6 non-uniform day - Bottles of drink 
 
Friday 1st July  N - Year 5 Non-uniform day  - Tombola 

prizes for Summer Fair (more details to 
follow) 

 

Friday 1st July Year 6 trip to Leyton Orient  
 

Wednesday 6th July Year 4 Suntrap trip 
 
Wednesday 6th July Year 3 & 5 Choir Meadowsong 

performance 
 

Sunday 10th July Summer Fair 
 

Friday 15th July  Year 6 Leavers Disco 
 
Thursday 21st July End of term - school closes 1 hour early 

How to Keep Cool & Stay Safe in Hot Weather 

A. What to you get if you cross a chicken and a popstar? 
 
 
Q. Egg - Sheran! 
 

Joke of the Week 

When the temperatures are rising, here's how you can keep 
your cool!  

Stay hydrated! - When it gets hot, your body will sweat more, 
which means you will become dehydrated more quickly. Make 
sure you drink lots of water! 

Wear sunscreen - it's important to protect your skin from the sun's ultra 
violet (UV) rays, which can cause burns or make you feel unwell. Even for 
people with darker skin, melanin may not protect from all potential damage 
from UV rays. Applying sunscreen with a sun protection factor of 30 or 
higher at least every 2 hours while in the sun may help protect the skin 
cells from the damaging effects of the sun's radiation. 
 
Find shade - The sun is hottest between 12 - 3pm so it is best to find 
shade during this time to stay out of the sun's most intense rays. Find a 
nice big leafy tree to relax under, or pop inside for a bit. 
 
Accessorise - Sunglasses, hats and headscarves can all help to protect your 
eyes and the top of your head. 
 
Lets not forget about our pets. Here are some top tips on how to help look 
after all your pets and help them beat the heat in the warm weather: 
Keeping them cool - Never leave them in a hot car even just for a short 
time. Temperatures can rise really quickly in there.  
 
Keep an eye on them - make sure you know where your pets are, especially 
cats, so they don't end up locked in a hot greenhouse or shed.   
 
Keep pets out of the sun - If you need to take your dog out for exercise 
head out early in the day before it gets hot or leave it late 
as possible towards evening when it is cooler.   
 
Make sure your pet has access to both shade   
Water  - Make sure your pet has fresh drinking water. Put 
ice cubes in their water bowl to keep the water cold. 

Year 6 took part in an art workshop for the final 
day of last half term.  The children spent the 
day weaving with willow before covering with 
special fabric used in making lanterns and then 
overlaying with coloured tissue. The children had 
to work collaboratively in pairs to create ‘twin’ projects.  
Here are some of their amazing creations! 

Year 6 Art Workshop 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/31b6e67
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/31b6e67
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Community News  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Looking for a career in the green sector? 
Whether you're finding your first job or 
looking to change career,  Waltham Forest 
Jobsfest has it all!  
 
Click the link below for more details: 
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/
events/green-jobsfest-jobs-fair-no-other 

Waltham Forest Windrush Festival 25th June 2022 

Would you like to be able to speak English with 
more confidence? Do you know a friend who 
would benefit from support with their spoken 
English?  
 

Waltham Forest are running clubs where you 
can go along and practice your English 
conversation skills in a friendly and relaxed 
setting at their free English Conversation Club.  

 
Click the link below for more details: 
 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/free-english-conversation-
club-walthamstow-1 

Free English Conversation Club in Walthamstow 

Waltham Forest Green JobsFest 29th June 2022 

The Highams Park Planning Group's (HPPG) 
arts and culture team have been working 
hard behind the scenes with local volunteers 
to put together the Highams Park Arts Trail. 

This year there are 35 exhibitions and over 40 events, workshops/
classes and exhibitions in and around Highams Park during the Arts 
Trail. Click the link below for more details: 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/highams-park-arts-trail 

Highams Park Arts Trail 14th - 19th June 2022 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/waltham-forest-windrush-festival 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/green-jobsfest-jobs-fair-no-other
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/green-jobsfest-jobs-fair-no-other
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/free-english-conversation-club-walthamstow-1
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/free-english-conversation-club-walthamstow-1
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/highams-park-arts-trail
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/waltham-forest-windrush-festival

